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To:

Members of the Assembly
From:

Eric Borgerding – WHA
Paul Merline – WHA
Re:
Support for Assembly Bill 253, Substitute Amendment 1, relating to a Statewide Smoking Ban
The Wisconsin Hospital Association (WHA) supports a strong, statewide smoke-free law.

Tobacco use and secondhand smoke are serious health risks, directly linked to cancer, heart disease, stroke and respiratory illnesses.  The damage caused by tobacco goes beyond the devastating effect it has on the health of those that use it and those around them.  The cost to employers in rising health premiums, combined with the hundreds of millions of dollars spent treating chronic illness caused by tobacco use – including in the state’s Medicaid program – unduly burden an already strained health care system.  Efforts to eliminate this entirely preventable serious health risk and reduce a major health care cost driver for Wisconsin families and their employers deserve your support.
WHA has long supported tobacco-free efforts.  In 2004, WHA partnered with the University of Wisconsin Center for Tobacco Research and Intervention (UW-CTRI) to ensure that hospitals had proper protocols to help patients quit smoking.  Upon admission, hospitals screen patients for tobacco use and offer cessation counseling.  Hospitals are also able to link patients directly to the state’s Tobacco Quit Line (1-800-QUIT-NOW) for follow up and ongoing services after patients leave their facilities.

WHA’s CheckPoint program, which publicly reports information related to hospital quality and safety efforts, www.WICheckPoint.org, includes measures related to hospitals’ tobacco intervention efforts.  Most hospitals intervene with every patient, but specific CheckPoint measurements for smoking cessation counseling are included for heart-attack, heart failure, and pneumonia patients.
In 2006, the WHA Board recommended that all hospitals go tobacco-free throughout their campuses.  Through diligent effort, hospital leadership and staff made the recommendation a reality.  Now, 100% of Wisconsin’s acute care hospitals are tobacco-free campus wide.  WHA was recognized earlier this year by UW-CTRI for its role in this effort.
In many ways the role of the hospital is being redefined and undergoing a general evolution to include preventative care with the acute care episode.  Hospitals continue to focus on improving the overall health status of the communities they serve.  The move to tobacco-free campuses by all of Wisconsin’s acute care hospitals is a natural progression in this effort as is our support for a strong, statewide smoke-free law.  
We urge your support for reducing the unnecessary health risks and costs associated with tobacco use.
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